NEWS from the Office of Information The University of Texas (Southwestern) Medical School at Dallas 5323 Harry Hines Blvd. Dallas, Texas 75235 Telephone 631-3220 Ext. 404 or 460

Contact Bob Fenley or John Weeks

DALLAS--Dr. John A. Moncrief, former director of the surgical research unit at Brooke Army Medical Center in San Antonio, will be the first of a series of distinguished scientists to appear under the Vera and Forrest Lumpkin Surgical Memorial Lectureship at The University of Texas (Southwestern) Medical School.

Dr. Moncrief will discuss "Practical Aspects of Burn Care" at 1 p.m. Tuesday at Surgical Grand Rounds in the Parkland Memorial Hospital Staff Library.

The Brooke Army Medical Center is widely known for its burn treatment facilities and staff and the speaker "has made outstanding contributions in the field," commented Dr. Tom Shires, chairman of the UTSMS Department of Surgery.

The Lumpkin lectureship was established as a memorial to the parents of Dr. Forrest Lumpkin, Jr. of Dallas.

Local physicians and clinical faculty are expected to attend, in addition to surgery interns, residents and students.

MARCH 26, 1970